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Minutes of Meeting Held
August 12, 2014
Dixon, CA

President John Casey called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m

MEMBERS PRESENT:
John and Janice Casey, Janet Radford, Steve Coombs,Ellen DeLong, Bob & Janice 
Wagg, Bob & Katy Lentz, Glenda Matties, and Tom Miller.
 APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Tom made a motion to accept minutes ;Seconded by 
Ellen.  Motion Passed
Communications: Janet received an e-mail from Brenda McCarthy thanking CPHA for 
the great show in Santa Barbara and for the Blue Ribbon saddle she won.
TREASURER’S REPORT: Bob gave treasurer’s report.
BILLS:  $137.50 and $57.56 to Janet for expenses to check out Rolling Hills equestrian 
center.
NCCC: There are currently 18 members enrolled.  Meeting date not yet scheduled.
CCC: Meeting August 23 in Sacramento. Show dates and Horseman of the Year 
nominations will be due.  Again this program seems to have less and less support or 
participation.  Suggestion was made that we should quit charging award fees and keep the
organization as a coordinator for show dates only.  This would allow the clubs to increase
their own year end award programs or show award programs.  Again anyone with 
thoughts or suggestions should plan on attending the meeting or contacting one of our 
reps-Katy Lentz & Glenda Matties.  Glenda will have location info so contact her if you 
want to attend.
HORSE SHOW COMMITTEE:  Bob and Janice Wagg and Janet and Steve went to 
Corning to look at the equestrian center at Rolling Hills.  Very nice facility.  2 covered 
arenas.  Air conditioned announcer booth, MD stalls with mats in each stall, brand new 
wash racks with mats, nice show office.  Arena fees are less than Rancho and they are 
willing to work with us on stall costs and also are willing to purchase what we need for 
trail obstacles.  Tentatively booked April 24, 2015.  Will wait and see what Seven 
Counties decides to do but Northern Calif. Might be interested in combining with us 
since this is in their area.
Santa Barbara show made a small profit but everyone commented what a good time they 
had.  Show team was excellent and made the show run very smoothly.  Judges all sent me
thank you’s and also commented on the quality of horses.  Our amateur classes were 
mostly all full points.  We had 20 in horsemanship, 19 in showmanship, and 15 in hunter 
under along with 15-19 in western pleasure and trail.  Many of our amateur classes were 
bigger than Congress had so that was exciting.  As usual weather was beautiful.  Only 
downside is the high cost of hotels.  I will do more exploring this winter for cheaper 
options.
Bob Lentz made a motion that we move our April show to Rolling Hills; seconded by 
Tom; motion passed.



YEAR END AWARDS; We have 17 champions and 12 reserves.  We will post the 
results on our website and give people a chance to check them over and at the next 
meeting we will set a budget and talk about having a banquet in October.

OLD BUSINESS:  Next meeting we will have elections.  Need to check records and 
see which one of our directors is up for re-election.
Meeting adjourned at 8:30p.m.

Janice Casey received a request from someone who is 60 years old and is looking for a 
nice quiet first horse to trail ride and possibly show.  Contact Janice for information.
Respectfully submitted
Janet Radford
CPHA Secretary
janrad@att.net

NEXT MEETING: NEXT MEETING WILL BE Sept.9  at Mary’ Pizza, 1410 Ary 
Lane, Dixon, CA 707-693-0300.  Dinner is 6:30 p.m.   Meeting is 7:30p.m.
Directions: FROM SAN FRANCISCO:  I-80 East to Pitt School Road off ramp.  Right at
stop sign, first right at McDonadls-straight ahead on the right.
FROM SACRAMENTO: I-80 west to Pitt School Road off ramp.  Left at stop sign and 
over the freeway to stop sign.  Straight ahead, turn right at McDonalds, straight ahead on 
the right.
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